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RegFlex authority in whole or in part. 
The regional director must give a cred-
it union written notice stating the rea-
sons for this action. The revocation is 
effective as soon as the regional direc-
tor’s determination has been received 
by the credit union. 

§ 742.7 What is the appeaI process? 
A credit union has 60 days from the 

date of the regional director’s deter-
mination to revoke a credit union’s 
RegFlex authority (in whole or in part) 
to appeal the action to NCUA’s Super-
visory Review Committee. The re-
gional director’s determination will re-
main in effect unless the Supervisory 
Review Committee issues a different 
determination. If the credit union is 
dissatisfied with the decision of the Su-
pervisory Review Committee, the cred-
it union has 60 days from the issuance 
of this decision to appeal to the NCUA 
Board. 

§ 742.8 If I lose my RegFlex authority, 
will my past actions be grand-
fathered? 

Any action by the credit union under 
the RegFlex authority will be grand-
fathered. Any actions subsequent to 
losing the RegFlex authority must 
meet NCUA’s regulatory requirements. 
This does not diminish NCUA’s author-
ity to require a credit union to divest 
its investments or assets for sub-
stantive safety and soundness reasons. 

PART 745—SHARE INSURANCE AND 
APPENDIX 

Subpart A—Clarification and Definition of 
Account Insurance Coverage 

Sec. 
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745.9–2 IRA/Keogh accounts. 
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and Appeals 

745.200 General. 
745.201 Processing of insurance claims. 
745.202 Appeal. 
745.203 Judicial review. 

APPENDIX TO PART 745—EXAMPLES OF INSUR-
ANCE COVERAGE AFFORDED ACCOUNTS IN 
CREDIT UNIONS INSURED BY THE NATIONAL 
CREDIT UNION SHARE INSURANCE FUND 

AUTHORITY: 12 U.S.C 1752(5), 1757, 1765, 1766, 
1781, 1782, 1787, 1789. 

SOURCE: 51 FR 37560, Oct. 23, 1986, unless 
otherwise noted. 

Subpart A—Clarification and Defi-
nition of Account Insurance 
Coverage 

§ 745.0 Scope. 

The regulation and appendix con-
tained in this part describe the insur-
ance coverage of various types of mem-
ber accounts. In general, all types of 
member share accounts received by the 
credit union in its usual course of busi-
ness, including regular shares, share 
certificates, and share draft accounts, 
represent equity and are insured. For 
the purposes of applying the rules in 
this part, it is presumed that the owner 
of funds in an account is an insured 
credit union member or otherwise eli-
gible to maintain an insured account in 
a credit union. These rules do not ex-
tend insurance coverage to persons not 
entitled to maintain an insured ac-
count or to account relationships that 
have not been approved by the Board as 
an insured account. Where there are 
multiple owners of a single account, 
generally only that part which is allo-
cable to the member(s) is insured. 

§ 745.1 Definitions. 

(a) The terms account or accounts as 
used in this part mean share, share cer-
tificate or share draft accounts (or 
their equivalent under state law, as de-
termined by the Board in the case of 
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insured state credit unions) of a mem-
ber (which includes other credit 
unions, public units and nonmembers 
where permitted under the Act) in a 
credit union of a type approved by the 
Board which evidences money or its 
equivalent received or held by a credit 
union in the usual course of business 
and for which it has given or is obli-
gated to give credit to the account of 
the member. 

(b) The terms member or members as 
used in this part mean those persons 
enumerated in the credit union’s field 
of membership who have been elected 
to membership in accordance with the 
Act or state law in the case of state 
credit unions. It also includes those 
nonmembers permitted under the Act 
to maintain accounts in an insured 
credit union, including nonmember 
credit unions and nonmember public 
units and political subdivisions. 

(c) The term public unit means the 
United States, any state of the United 
States, the District of Columbia, the 
Commonwealth of Puerto Rico, the 
Panama Canal Zone, any territory or 
possession of the United States, any 
county, municipality, or political sub-
division thereof, or any Indian tribe as 
defined in section 3(c) of the Indian Fi-
nancing Act of 1974. 

(d) The term political subdivision in-
cludes any subdivision of a public unit, 
as defined in paragraph (c) of this sec-
tion, or any principal department of 
such public unit, (1) the creation of 
which subdivision or department has 
been expressly authorized by state 
statute, (2) to which some functions of 
government have been delegated by 
state statute, and (3) to which funds 
have been allocated by statute or ordi-
nance for its exclusive use and control. 
It also includes drainage, irrigation, 
navigation improvement, levee, sani-
tary, school or power districts and 
bridge or port authorities, and other 
special districts created by state stat-
ute or compacts between the states. 
Excluded from the term are subordi-
nate or nonautonomous divisions, 
agencies, or boards within principal de-
partments. 

§ 745.2 General principles applicable 
in determining insurance of ac-
counts. 

(a) General. This part provides for de-
termination by the Board of the 
amount of members’ insured accounts. 
The rules for determining the insur-
ance coverage of accounts maintained 
by members in the same or different 
rights and capacities in the same in-
sured credit union are set forth in the 
following provisions of this part. The 
appendix provides examples of the ap-
plication of these rules to various fac-
tual situations. While the provisions of 
this part govern in determining share 
insurance coverage, to the extent local 
law enters into a share insurance de-
termination, the local law of the juris-
diction in which the insured credit 
union’s principal office is located will 
control over the local law of other ju-
risdictions where the insured credit 
union has offices or service facilities. 

(b) The regulations in this part in no 
way are to be interpreted to authorize 
any type of account that is not author-
ized by Federal law or regulation or 
State law or regulation or by the by-
laws of a particular credit union. The 
purpose is to be as inclusive as possible 
of all situations. 

(c) Records. (1) The account records of 
the insured credit union shall be con-
clusive as to the existence of any rela-
tionship pursuant to which the funds in 
the account are deposited and on which 
a claim for insurance coverage is 
founded. Examples would be trustee, 
agent, custodian, or executor. No claim 
for insurance based on such a relation-
ship will be recognized in the absence 
of such disclosure. 

(2) If the account records of an in-
sured credit union disclose the exist-
ence of a relationship which may pro-
vide a basis for additional insurance, 
the details of the relationship and the 
interest of other parties in the account 
must be ascertainable either from the 
records of the credit union or the 
records of the member maintained in 
good faith and in the regular course of 
business. 

(3) The account records of an insured 
credit union in connection with a trust 
account shall disclose the name of both 
the settlor (grantor) and the trustee of 
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